Freshwell Health Centre

Autumn Newsletter 2012
Congratulations to Dr Andrews and her husband on the birth of their baby boy, Max. Dr Andrews will be returning to the practice in April 2013. In her absence, we welcome Dr Gillian Shields to our team.

The Flu campaign is well under way. We have already held our specific clinics but this vaccination can be given by appointment during any nursing clinic. If you are uncertain as to whether you are eligible for a flu vaccination please ask a member of staff.

Due to the minimal uptake of the Monday Great Bardfield medication collection we have decided it is not an efficient use of resources. We will, therefore, be discontinuing this service from the 1st December 2012. There will still be the usual collection at Great Bardfield on Fridays which is proving to be a more popular service with patients.
We are continuing to recruit any patients who would be willing to be part of our Patient Reference Group. This group are emailed about practice services offered, share their views on how we are doing and help to shape the way forward for the practice. If you are interested please email Linda Cutts on freshwell.prg@nhs.net.
We have recently introduced recording of all calls to and from the surgery. The only difference you will notice is a short introductory message when you ring the surgery. These confidential recordings are for medico-legal and quality purposes.
A doctor revalidation scheme is commencing in 2013, you may have read about this in the press recently. As part of this process we are required to undertake anonymous 360 degree feedback on the quality of our work from colleagues and patients. We are keen to forge ahead with this process so will be distributing some feedback questionnaires to patients seeing a doctor over the coming weeks and would be grateful if you could complete them for us. 
We are currently taking part in a research project into the management of coughs in the community. If you visit the surgery with a cough you may be asked if you would like to participate. This will involve sending some information on your symptoms to the University of Oxford, who will then send you a questionnaire 4 weeks later to check on your state of health in the interim. We are very grateful to those taking part in this research which will hopefully increase our understanding of the disease process involved in coughs.
The CREAMER Fund will be running their usual Christmas raffle and any donations of prizes would be gratefully received. Their work is of huge value to the practice as it enables us to purchase enhanced equipment for the use of all patients which hopefully reduces the need for travel to hospitals. We are all very excited with the latest development they have provided, which is a digital x-ray recording facility. This will enable our x-rays to be sent electronically to the hospital. The CREAMER Fund is also purchasing a new ‘gold standard’ DEXA scanner which measures bone density. This measurement helps us determine who may have thinning of the bones making them at risk of a fracture and suitable for preventative treatment.

We are pleased to announce that Age UK will be offering patients a toe nail cutting service at the practice from Friday 23rd November. Age UK make a small charge for this service. Please see the notices or leaflets in the waiting room.

We will be open as usual over the Christmas and New Year period except that we will be CLOSED on Tuesday 25th December, Wednesday 26th December and Tuesday 1st January. Please remember to order your medication in plenty of time.
